The Birth of Christ "The Wise Men"

Bible Story: The Birth of Christ – The Wise Men – Matthew 2:1-12

Optional Craft Items Needed: (**If this craft seems too much, there are Christmas Ornament coloring sheets you can print out at the end of the lesson.)

Craft Sticks, yarn, glue, glitter, stickers 1 paper lunch bag per child, decorating supplies – stamps, stickers, markers, etc. Tissue paper, wrapping supplies Construction paper, markers

Intro to Lesson Craft (optional)

"We are going to do a craft a little early today because it needs to be able to dry. We are going to make a STAR today. This has a lot to do with our story today. There is a very special star that we are going to learn about during the Bible story."

- Give each child 2 craft sticks and demonstrate to them how to glue them to each other so that it makes one long stick.
- Have the children glue their yarn "circle" onto the top of their sticks (this will be so that they can hang it on their tree at home)
- Give each child 2 more craft sticks and have them glue them in an "x" onto the previously glued sticks.
- Give each child 1 craft stick and have them glue this one across the center of the "x"
- Have each child write their name on the back of their star
- Let the children use the glitter and glue to decorate their star
- Lay off to the side to dry (you will be wrapping them later)

Bible Lesson: The Wise Men

Read Matthew 2:1-12 aloud to the children.

Jesus was born in the town of Bethlehem in Judea during the time when Herod was king. After Jesus was born, some wise men from the east came to Jerusalem. ² They asked, "Where is the baby who was born to be the king of the Jews? We saw his star in the east. We came to worship him."

³ When King Herod heard about this new king of the Jews, he was troubled. And all the people in Jerusalem were worried too. ⁴ Herod called a meeting of all the leading priests and teachers of the law. He asked them where the Christ would be born. ⁵ They answered, "In the town of Bethlehem in Judea. The prophet wrote about this in the Scriptures:

⁶ 'But you, Bethlehem, in the land of Judah, you are important among the rulers of Judah. A ruler will come from you. He will be like a shepherd for my people, the Israelites.'" Micah 5:2

⁷ Then Herod had a secret meeting with the wise men from the east. He learned from them the exact time they first saw the star. ⁸ Then Herod sent the wise men to Bethlehem. He said to them, "Go and look carefully to find the child. When you find Him, come tell me. Then I can go worship him too."

⁹ The wise men heard the king and then left. They saw the same star they had seen in the east. It went before them until it stopped above the place where the child was. ¹⁰ When the wise men saw the star, they were filled with joy. ¹¹ They went to the house where the child was and saw him with his mother, Mary. They bowed down and worshiped the child. They opened the gifts they brought for him. They gave him treasures of gold, frankincense, and myrrh. ¹² But God warned the wise men in a dream not to go back to Herod. So, they went home to their own country by a different way.

Discussion:

Jesus was born in Bethlehem in Judea. This happened while Herod was king of Judea.

• So Jesus was born in a little town in the region of Judea. Herod was the ruler of that region. He is not a very nice guy!

After Jesus' birth, Wise Men from the east came to Jerusalem. They asked, "Where is the child who has been born to be king of the Jews? When we were in the east, we saw His star. Now we have come to worship Him."

 What made that star different from all of the others? It doesn't say in the Bible, but it must have been a pretty special star in order for them to be able to follow it.

When King Herod heard about it, he was very upset. Everyone in Jerusalem was troubled too. So, Herod called together all the chief priests of the people. He also called the teachers of the law. He asked them where the Christ was going to be born.

Why would a king, a grown man, be upset by a baby being born? Because, it was
the prophecy that He would be the king of the Jews. The Jews lived in the region
of Judea and Herod was the king. He didn't anyone coming in and taking over his
kingdom. What Herod didn't understand was that Jesus' kingdom is in heaven,
not on earth.

"In Bethlehem in Judea," they replied. "This is what the prophet has written. He said, "But you, Bethlehem, in the land of Judah, are certainly not the least important among the towns of Judah. A ruler will come out of you. He will be the shepherd of my people Israel.' "—(Micah 5:2)

• This was one of many prophecies that Jesus fulfilled in His short life of 33 years.

Then Herod called for the Wise Men secretly. He found out from them exactly when the star had appeared. He sent them to Bethlehem. He said, "Go! Make a careful search for the child. As soon as you find him, bring me a report. Then I can go and worship him too."

 Herod doesn't want to worship Jesus. We find out later that Herod wants to kill Jesus.

After the Wise Men had listened to the king, they went on their way. The star they had seen when they were in the east went ahead of them. It finally stopped over the place where the child was. When they saw the star, they were filled with joy.

• The star was moving with the Wise Men to show them the way. It finally stopped over there Jesus was. They must have thought this was a really funny place for a king to be born – in a stable. Just imagine if you were one of the Wise Men...they actually got to see Jesus as a baby!

The Wise Men went to the house. There they saw the child with his mother Mary. They bowed down and worshiped him. Then they opened their treasures. They gave him gold, incense and myrrh.

- Those are funny gifts to give to a baby!
- The gold was because He was a king.
- The incense was because He was Holy would bring our requests before God.
- The myrrh was because He would sacrifice Himself for our salvation.

But God warned them in a dream not to go back to Herod. So, they returned to their country on a different road.

 God made sure that Herod wouldn't find out exactly where Jesus was born, because Herod wanted to kill Him.

Activity/Craft: My Gift to Jesus

- What did the wisemen bring to Jesus in our Bible Verse today? (allow for responses) The wisemen brought gifts to Jesus.
- If you were there at Jesus' birth, what would you bring him?
 What are some of your ideas? (allow for responses—more than likely meaningful or thoughtful gifts
- It seems like you guys really would give Jesus your best.

Well, we won't be able to give Jesus a gift. But, we can give our parents, grandparents or friend a gift.

Let the children decorate their paper bags and wrap the STARS they made in the bag. Next have them make a special card for who they want to gift their STAR to. (**if you choose not to make the stars, there are Christmas ornament print-outs at the end of this lesson in the Activity print-outs section as an alternate craft)

Memory Verse:

"The Wise Men went to the house. They bowed down and worshiped him. They gave him gold, incense and myrrh." Matthew 2:11

Activity - Memory Verse:

Have the children do the following hand motions along with repeating the words after you, to help them learn the Bible Verse:

The Wise Men: point to your forehead

went to the house: make the shape of a house with your hands

They bowed down: bow

And worshipped him: raise your hands in the sky

They gave him: hold out your hands as though you are giving something

Gold: move your fingers around as though something is twinkling

Incense and myrrh: make a sniffing sound

Matthew 2: hold up 2 fingers

11: hold up all 10 fingers and then 1

Do this a few times with the children. Make it fun for them to do the motions and say the words. Involving them in active learning is essential for memorization.

Close in Prayer:

Dear God,

Thank You for giving us the gift of Jesus, the greatest Christmas gift of all. Please help me to remember why we celebrate. I am very thankful for the real reason for the season and, without Jesus, we wouldn't have Christmas! I love You and thank You for giving us this day!

In Jesus' Name - Amen

Videos:

Here is a video to help explain the story as well:

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Zk1LhnqROCM

(Jesus & Wise Men)

Activity Sheets:

- Wise Men Journey Maze
- Wise Men Coloring Page
- Happy Birthday Jesus Christmas Ornament 1
- Happy Birthday Jesus Christmas Ornament 2

Feel free to take a picture of their art work or share how your activity went! Post it on our Facebook page or share it on GroupMe. Have a Blessed Day & Week! Until we can meet again

~ Teacher Chrissy

Thank you to https://ministry-to-children.com/for their resources and helping share the gospel with all children.

Travel with the Wise Men

Make your way across the desert from the oasis to Bethlehem. Stay on the lighter colored paths and do not cross over rocks, plants or any little desert creatures.







